
GEORGE-LITTLE ROCK COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES 

The George-Little Rock Board of Education met for special session on Wednesday, October 27, 2021 in 

the superintendent office in the GLR administration building in George.  Board President Kristi Landis 

called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Board members present were Kristi 

Landis, Andrew Sprock, and Austin Lloyd.  Wade Netten and Jason Fugitt were unable to attend.  Also in 

attendance were Superintendent Tom Luxford, Board Secretary/School Business Official Cathy 

Bonestroo, and guest Valecia West. 

A quorum was established.  President Landis opened the meeting for public comment.  Valecia West 

submitted a request to speak sharing on behalf of Sheri Stratman.  West noted rumors started several 

weeks ago that 6th grade would be moving to Little Rock.  Stratman requested that before considering 

moving students, shared teachers, and libraries again that the possibility of a future CTE building should 

be considered to bring facilities to industry standards starting to be required by the Department of 

Education noting some grants that are available.  West also shared tightness of building with guidance, 

TAG, and health currently using the new art room in the mornings.  

A motion to adopt the agenda was made by Sprock, seconded by Lloyd, carried 3-0. 

Superintendent Luxford shared the rebid for the 3rd floor windows at the elementary building noting it 

was confirmed with Barber and Schilling that 3rd floor could be used for students and was not condemned.  

Flooring will need to be looked at from issues from turning off the heat in the past to that floor.  3rd floor 

would need a facelift.  Principal Aeikens arrived at 5:37 pm.  Aeikens shared main floor is maxed out but 

2 additional classrooms are still available on 2nd floor.  Open enrollment in paperwork was presented for a 

student already attending and in the GLR student count. 

A motion to approve the consent agenda was made by Lloyd, seconded by Sprock, and carried 3-0. 

Consent agenda included elementary 3rd floor window bids for Pella at $43,934.10 and Northern Plains 

Construction for $38,180.00 for a total of $82,114.10 not replacing the currently boarded up windows for 

summer of 2022 and open enrollment in approval. 

A motion to adjourn at 5:40 pm was made by Lloyd, seconded by Sprock, and carried 3-0. 


